CHAIRMAN'S LETTER

Our success in meeting challenges with calm, resolve and
teamwork proved rewarding. Following the turnaround to
profit last year, our profitability has further improved during
fiscal 2001. We have finally rode out the storm, and | am
delighted to inform shareholders that and we are now back on

the track of steady and healthy growth.

Most of the nine enhancement measures adopted since last
year have positive results. Taking the printing and packaging
division as an example, on top of a reinforced customer base,
it managed to secure new clients of high reputation and
develop a new range of peripheral paper products. On the
corporate level, the introduction of on-going training
programmes for senior managers down to general staff has
successfully “revitalized” the team spirit. Thus we were able
to better utilise the advanced production equipment
purchased in recent years to improve product quality and
provide more sophisticated services. “Greenworks”, our own
brand for environmentally friendly products and educational
toys, has made further penetration into the global market.
However, for the brand to shorten its timeframe to profit, it
will have to increase the sales volume. As for the licensing
division, it has a growing number of popular cartoon
characters with a wider product variety, save to say that the
operation is still hampered by the poor conditions of the retail
market. However, “Robbi the bunny”, a lovely cartoon
character created by ourselves, is becoming increasingly
popular among teenagers, parents and teachers. In time we
are confident that it will provide outstanding contribution to

the Group’s results.
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CHAIRMAN'S LETTER

Externally, the demand for non-luxury merchandise has
remained strong despite global economic uncertainties. This
has benefited the Group’s continued growth, which is
represented by a double-digit increase in both turnover and
profit. We are therefore able to resume dividend payment and

share the delight of our initial success with shareholders.

I would like to express my sincere gratitude to our
shareholders for their patience, and our customers, bankers,
suppliers and friends in the commercial community for their
support. | would also like to thank our staff in Hong Kong and
overseas for their hard work, and the governments of the PRC,
Singapore and Hong Kong for providing us a good business
environment. The new millennium is an era for knowledge
economy, abounding with both opportunities and challenges.
I am confident that by seizing the opportunities and meeting
the challenges, the Group will achieve better results and

flourish under a clear blue sky.

Lam Kwong Yu

Chairman

Hong Kong, 20th July, 2001
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